
Keadby with Althorpe Parish Council
Clerk’s Report:  April 2022
	1.0

	Defibrillator
The NLC Community Warden Supervisor reported that the power to the defibrillator on the William Stephenson Memorial Hall appeared to be turned off and requested that the matter be investigated. The power only provides light and heat for the cabinet, it does not charge the batteries, which are replaced every 4 years.


	2.0


	Flood Defences
“The Environment Agency have now completed their Ground Investigation works across the locations of Amcotts, Althorpe, Derry Thorpe, North Keadby, South Keadby, Susworth and West Butterwick. 

The Contractor is now providing their findings from the Ground Investigation to the Environment Agency’s consultants to enable them to produce an interpretive report which will look to conclude the status of the asset and recommend whether any future remedial works are required. We expect these findings and recommendations to be detailed in reports throughout the summer for the named locations, with the final report expected for delivery in September 2022.”


	3.0
	Build Outs

The Clerk has been informed by NLC Highways that the ‘build-outs’ will be completed in the 2022-2023 financial year.


	4.0


	Cemetery Footpaths

The cemetery footpath works have been completed and the Clerk has submitted a claim form to the Community Grants team.


	5.0


	Outdoor Gym Equipment
The contractor has provided a layout diagram of the equipment on the Althorpe Play Park, which has been agreed by Cllr Smith.


	6.0
	Keadby Bike Library
The Keadby Bike Library took place on Friday 8th April and 18 bicycles were donated along with helmets, all free of charge, for a year.
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